CHARING CROSS PRECINCT MEETING

MONDAY, 22 FEBRUARY 2010
CHARING CROSS HOTEL

The meeting opened at 7.30 p.m.

1.
Welcome:

Danny Caretti (Convenor)

2.
Apologies:
n/a 

3.
Attendance:

As per attendance sheets (17 participants) including Mayor Sally Betts, and       Councillors Mora Main & Tony Kay, and General Manager, Waverley Council, Mr Tony Reed 

4.
Minutes Passed:
The minutes from the previous meeting of 19/10/2009 were accepted as a true record save the following amendments: (i) Clause 6(b): delete whole clause and replace with  “The process (including the pro forma petition) for organising a petition regarding residential parking can be obtained from the Waverley Council website”: (ii) the word “outside” in clause 9(c) to be replaced with the words “at the rear of”.
The previous meeting’s minutes of 30 November 2009 including the above two amendments were proposed by Ms Margaret Hope, seconded by Ms Linda Greenhow and were unanimously passed by all present at meeting.

5. Motions Passed/Requests for Action for the Attention of Council:

n/a

6.
Vote of Thanks

(a)
Margaret Hope (DA  Representative) drafted a letter of thanks  on behalf of the precinct to Waverley Council for the thoughtful DA conditions imposed on the operation/refurbishment requirements of the 7 Eleven  convenience store which is to replace Theo’s milk bar at Charing Cross. Copies of the letter are to be forwarded to the Mayor and to Mr Peter Brennan.
(b)
Pat  Kenny (Traffic Representative) also announced that the traffic problems at the CBA/Bellagio’s cafe corner have significantly improved due to the implementation of wider safety ramps and publicly thanked Waverley Council for its work in this respect.
7.
Matters Arising

(a) St Catherine’s School
Danny Caretti expressed his difficulties in tracking down the relevant government department responsible for the building works programme at St Catherine’s. The builder, Infinity, is to commence works shortly, however the adjoining residents feel that have not been able to express their objections/views regarding the proposed development. The Mayor is to attempt to track down the responsible government department. A meeting is scheduled with the school this Thursday, at 5.30 pm.

(b) Reduction of Parking Hours in Bronte Road and Cables Place

This item should be separated into two sub items.
(i)
Re: Cables Place : reducing parking hours in this street from 2 hours to 1 hour operating from 8am to 8 pm Monday to Friday. This item has been referred to the Divisional Manager, Technical Services for survey. The report on the survey results should be available at the next precinct meeting.

(ii) 
Re: Bronte Road: timed parking/residential parking permits (between Albion and Leichhardt streets. Danny Caretti and Linda Greenhow to organise a petition in accordance with the process set out on the Waverley Council website. The Mayor was going to find out about the Survey. She had not heard about it and would be getting back to Danny and Linda
(c) Café stock – Outdoor Seating

Margaret Hope (DA rep.) spoke about the problem regarding outdoor seating in relation to the slope of the footpath outside Stock which has not been resolved with the new DA. 
(d)
24 hour Convenience Store (the old Theo’s milk bar)

Margaret Hope read out some of the Waverley Council’s conditions for DA consent which prompted the call for a letter of thanks to be sent to the General Manager for helping to protect the heritage value of Charing  Cross. These included restrictions on operating hours (7am – 12 midnight); on illuminated signage and corporate logos as well as requirement to refurbish and restore the facade including removal of faux sandstone veneer.  The drop-down awning blinds around the perimeter are to be free of advertising. 
(e)  
Charities in Bronte Road

These are not permitted at Charing Cross and the ranger should be notified of their existence. 
8.
Charing Cross Pubs and Residents Update

The police attended the last meeting when requested to attend by the hotels.  Noise is still an ongoing issue particularly with the Charing Cross Hotel.  It has indicated that it is to conduct it own acoustic testing. The Robin Hood Hotel has recently spent $500,000 on acoustic control. There have been some reports of fighting in recent weeks. Residents urged to keeping logging complaints.

Next sub committee meeting is scheduled for 6.30 pm on 19 April 2010 just before Precinct meeting.
9.
Development Application

(a) 
 261 Bronte Road - “Lost My Way”:  
A DA has been lodged to convert this empty shop into a two level pizza restaurant. The DA representative raised the concerns of sympathetic refurbishment of this heritage building together with problems associated with food smells, exhausts, noise, traffic congestion and outdoor seating. In particular, how a balance needs to be struck between the pedestrian access and outdoor seating and other footpath obstructions generally. The point was raised that Council does not have an outdoor seating policy for this precinct area and there needs to be one.
10.
General Business

(a) Waverley Public School: as part of the Federal Government stimulus spending on capital works, Waverley Public School is to build a sport centre on its grounds where the parking lot used to be. As a result, the School has asked Council to assist it in developing a pick-up/drop-off Station in Bronte Road.
Adjoining residents complained that they had not received any notification of the proposed building works. This is because the development has not gone through Council but has been presumably approved by the NSW Government. The neighbours advised to contact State MP, Mr Paul Pearce and NSW Department of Education with their concerns.

(b) Jubilee Church Noise: complaint raised by adjoining neighbour of unreasonable levels and duration of noise emanating from Jubilee Church in Victoria Street. The Church was inspected by a Council ranger who has imposed a noise abatement direction on the Church. The Mayor suggested that letters from other affected residents be sent into Council., (preferable to a petition) once a DA had been lodged and submissions from affected neighbours had been called for. If no DA is applied for, then Council can order the Church to cease operations.
(c) 85 Carrington Road – “The Bark Hyatt”: complaint that the business has become a drop off centre for noisy dogs. Between 20 – 30 dogs are dropped off for the day. Council has granted the business a one year trial period with strict operating hours but the complaint is that dogs are being dropped off in breach of the hours of operation. The Mayor to request Council’s compliance officers to inspect the business and report back. 
11. Guest Speaker
Mr Tony Reed, General Manager Waverley Council spoke on the Hugh Bamford Sub – Depot proposal which has recently been shelved. He stressed that the media criticism of the Council was unfair. Further that the fact that Council was prepared to reverse its decision proved that it was consultative body that listened to its residents. Finally, Mr Reed said that the sub-depot project will be revisited in the future.

The Meeting closed at 9.40pm.
